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Improved Medical Services at St. Joseph Hospital in East Jerusalem,
Supported by Japan

Today on December 21st, 2011, the completion ceremony for the project for Improvement
of Medical Equipment at Saint Joseph’s Hospital was held at the hospital located in
Sheikh Jarrah - East Jerusalem. Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the
Palestinian Authority, Mr. Adnan Al-Hussieni, Governor of Jerusalem and Abu-Dies, Mr.
Jamil Koussa, Head od Saint Joseph Hospital, attended the ceremony. The project was
funded by the Government of Japan in January 2011, through its Grant Assistance for
Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP).

With the fund of USD 78,626, Saint Joseph’s Hospital has introduced medical equipment,
to enable patients in need from all over Palestine to receive more adequate and safe
treatment in the Hospital. Without the equipment the hospital function was hindering.
The hospital is now more capable of continuing to serve Palestinian population in need of

advanced care, by having renewed the hospital license.

With full understanding of difficult living conditions in East Jerusalem, the Government
of Japan is very keen to support the Palestinian population in East Jerusalem and has
indeed funded several projects to improve their lives, including classrooms construction

in Shu’fat Refugee Camp and renovation of the Red Crescent Hospital’s Clinic.

Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed Japan’s determination to continue its support for the
Palestinian people, including those who live in East Jerusalem, for ensuring their resilient
presence and human security in daily life and also for establishing a viable independent

Palestinian state living side by side with its all neighbors in peace, security and prosperity.

Since the inception of Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects
in Palestine, Japan has provided funding assistance to more than 300 projects with a
total value of approximately 21 million US dollars, which is a part of Japan’s total

assistance to the Palestinians since 1993 exceeding USD 1.21 billion.

For further information about this project and GGP scheme, please contact Mrs. Diala
Zaineddin-Dodin (Office: 02-241-3120/1).
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